

**Cheltenham Community Meeting**  
**5th September 2023**  
**@ The Chelty Hotel 6.30pm**

Present: Tammy Eckersley-Corbett (Chair & Sec), Pauline (tres) and Dave Scott, Vicki Wills (CD), Lorraine Thompson, Cheryl Vaughan, Geoff & Kate Shannon, Negin Nematollahi, Jacqui Campion, Cindy Hawkins

Apologies: Lois Falconer, Mark Dickins, Graham Ellis, Micheal Campion, Andrew Quarrie

Thanks to Vicki and Lorraine for turning up and presenting our Emergency Management Plan for Cheltenham Community and handing out community support information.

Proposed/2nd

Previous Minutes	Read and accepted	TEC
Matters arising from previous minutes	-CEDA signs, we need to work out what size we want and where they will go, (\$8-900) -TEC & PC met with VW to get EMP filled out - Bridge barriers have been fixed & painted. - Pot holes have been filled (but not very good, one by HP are dropping again)	
Treasurer's Report	Community operating Ac Closing: \$16,636.61 Hall account Closing:\$1,091,09 \$ 515 raised from Lamb Meat pack raffle \$ 33.32 reimbursed to TEC for money lock box	P.S  Thanks again to Anzco and Cheryl for the donation of the meat packs
Council Report	Over the last couple of months council has had a small recess and dealt with, the following items, The Audit and risk committee received councils 3 monthly report. Logima reports. Remits to local government NZ AGM and whether our council supports or rejects them. Deliberations on Draft development contributions, Social Rental housing. Review Roding service Delivery section 17A. System of voting for the next council election STV or FPP, the current FPP to be retained. Paper roads in Halcombe and Glen Oroua stopped. Camp Rangī Woods, MDC rep appointed to the trust. Submissions made by MDC to the government. Road closures, in northern Manawatu there by allowing the 2023 day breaker car rally to proceed.	A.Q Sent in via email
Police Report	Away	
Hall Report	Libby Ellery has been using the hall on Thursday night for dog obedience classes.	TEC

	Liz Mills has asked if the quilting club could store some items in the store room for short period of time in the coming month	Everyone accepted
Playground	Still being well used with people saying how much that they are enjoying the playground extension. Cindy is going to ask Paul to see if they can assemble the picnic tables w/ D.S so they can be put over at the playground for summer use	
Almadale	Apparently the bridge is going to be taken away	
CCTV	Still catching hoons doing skids outside shop/toilets	
Neighborhood support	Lorraine Thompson Sent Angela an email and she replied - to read out, Cindy to do a write up to put on FB	
Correspondence IN & OUT	Emails for; Meridian Energy account, Roading public forum, Help MDC shape the future, Libby Ellery re Hall hire, Keeping you community in the loop-Comms, LTP workshop- MDC, Snow alert, Horizons, Targa rally info, Angela Baker, Negin introducing Jeremie - community funding advisor, Negin- currant funding balance	
General Business	Sharing Box / Book exchange. Community veggie patch also	We are going to catch up and design our sharing box/book exchange. Cindy & Pauline are going to write a letter to bunnings to apply for building supplies. FB post to ask for supplies to help build
	Meeting closed at 8.40 pm	
	Next meeting Nov 7th Place TBC	